




A comprehensive discussion of border facilitation issues that should be taken into account in 
reviewing biosecurity and other risk management strategies will be included in Tourism and 
Transport Forum's (TTF) forthcoming report, 'Welcome to Australia? Improving the air travel 
experience at the border,' due for publication later this year. 

Embedding shared responsibility 

The discussion paper notes that shared responsibility is not a new concept in the context of 
border security. While there is doubtless an important role for producers, logistics firms, 
exporters and importers to play, it is also important that 'shared responsibility' is not used as a 
vehicle for transferring costs or responsibility to the private sector. 

We are also concerned that embedding shared responsibility changes into the Biosecurity Act 
may inadvertently shift responsibility for certain actions away from those parties best able to 
manage the actions in question. For example, while airports undertake education or 
compliance activities relating to airport staff or contractors, they are unable to be responsible 
for other individuals and organisations operating in the airport precinct. Compliance activities 
in particular should remain strictly the domain of the Australian Government who are 
appropriately trained and resourced to handle biosecurity risks. 

With approximately 29,000 employees working at 800 separate businesses operating at 
Sydney Airport, it is vital that the Australian Government has overall oversight of biosecurity 
risk management at the airport, and that each individual organisation operating at the airport is 
responsible for their own actions. 

Thank you once again for the opportunity to comment on the review of the Intergovernmental 
Agreement on Biosecurity. 

Yours sincerely 

.£�� 
Kerrie Mather 

Managing Director and Chief Executive Officer 
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